
The Archives staff has been giving a great deal of 
assistance to the Saskatchewan Diamond Jubilee and Canada 
Centennial Corporation. Allan Turner is serving on the executive 
committee and its immediate task is carrying out a year-long 
proeram observing the sixtieth anniversary of the province. 

The report of the Saskatchewan Archives Board for the 
fiscal years 1962 to 1964 has been published and is available 
free of charge. 

MANITOBA 

Regis Bennett of the Archives staff left in September 
for the University of British Columbia where he will take his 
Library Science degree. He will return to the Archives early 
in June, 1965. During Mr. Bennett's absence, Rossel Vien has 
been assisting in the work of the Archives. 

Recent accessions include: microfilm of the Chronicles 
of the Grey Nuns, St. Boniface, 1844-1921; microfilm of Diocese 
of Rupert's Land, Red River Settlement Registers of Births, 
Marriages and Deaths; microfilm of Alexander MacKenzie's Voyage 
through the North West of America, 1789, (from the British Museum); 
microfilm of Sir Stafford Northcote's Ottawa Diary, 1870 (from 
the British Museum); photostats of Documents relating to Sir 
Thomas Button (from the National Library of Wales); minute books, 
Annual Convention Programs of the Union of Manitoba Municipalities, 
1905-1920; and correspondence and papers of John A.Campbel1, 
Commissioner of Northern Manitoba, 1896-1951. 

The Archives purchased recently five water colours of 
the young Swiss artist of the Red River Settlement, Peter 
Rindisbacher. 

One project of other than a routine nature has been the 
assistance in a program of the Manitoba Association of Architects and 
the Faculty of Architecture at the University in listing, measuring 
and photographing homes, churches and business blocks of historical 
and architectural significance in the Province. 

ONTARIO 

Several changes have been made in categories and salaries 
of Archivists in the Ontario Archives. New salary ranges are: 




